
 
 

 
 

 

“In the name of Allah, Most Gracious, Most Merciful” 
 
 
Praise be to Allah, the Cherisher and Sustainer of the Worlds; 
God’s blessings and peace be upon the noblest of prophets and 
messengers, our Prophet Muhammad, and upon his good relatives 
and companions. 
 
To our meritorious shaikh, 
 
Shaikh ‘Usamah, may God protect him and watch over him, 
 
Peace be upon you, God’s mercy and blessings: 
 
I ask God, the Great and Almighty, that you will be closer to 
God, more devoted and in good health when my message reaches 
you. 
 
Oh our meritorious shaikh, how much we miss you, miss sitting 
with you and looking at your enlightened face and your radiant 
smile. 
 
Oh our shaikh, even though it is taking a long time, yet we are 
judged favorably by God the Almighty. Few more days and this 
ordeal will disappear, we will be awarded, we will rejoice with 
you and the Muslims will rejoice likewise. 
 
Oh our shaikh: 
 
I advise you to be devoted to God the Great and Almighty, to 
persevere on this path and to be patient at it. 
 
As far as my friends and me, we bring you the good news that we 
will continue with our pledge. We will not yield, we will not 
submit; and, with God’s support, we are [UI] steadfast. 
 
We know, our shaikh, the pleasure we bring to your heart is 
dearer to us than the world and what’s in it. 
 
We ask God the Exalted to expedite this matter, sooner rather 
than later. 
 
Oh our shaikh, I send you my best regards. Likewise, my brothers 
Jalbib al-Ruqi, Saif al-Najdi, Abu-al-Harith al-‘Amiri, ‘Isma’il 
al-Qusaimi, Qattal al-Najdi and Abu-Dumdum al-Ta’ifi. 
 
Your brother in God, 



 

 

 
Abu-Bashir al-Najdi  
 
Saturday, Rabi’ al-Thani 7, 1430 
 

“In the name of Allah, Most Gracious, Most Merciful” 
 
 
To our precious and beloved shaikh whom we loved in God, and to 
our wise father whom we accepted as our Emir, the mujahid 
shaikh, the father: 
 

Osama bin Mohammed bin Awad bin Laden 
 

May God protect him, look after him, make paradise his final 
resting place, and end his life with martyrdom in His cause, 
Amen. 
 
Oh our precious shaikh, what are we to tell you as we are at the 
doorsteps of the sword blades and the rumbling of death. What 
are we to say as the doorsteps of summer and fighting the 
crusaders is upon us. By God, we only say that we shall continue 
with our pledge and that we shall remain our God’s mujahidin. 
Move us forward, Abu-‘Abdallah, as paradise is the promise. By 
God, we shall not forsake you and we will not replace you.  
 
Here we are today, praise be to God, watching the faltering of 
the US and its allies. By God, we shall not stop, God willing, 
except at the doorsteps of the White House, and to raise the 
banner of monotheism on their so-called Statue of Liberty. 
 
God knows, oh our shaikh, that the eyes, the hearts and all the 
organs yearn for sitting with you and feel at ease with your 
conversation. We ask God to pave the way for this and to 
foreordain us to meet you at the doorsteps of Mecca al-
Mukarramah after conquering it and liberating it from the hands 
of the immoral apostates. 
 
God be our witness, we fight in Afghanistan and Waziristan with 
our eyes on the Arab Peninsula. May God bring back the glory of 
our shaikhs al-‘Aybari and al-Muqrin. We ascertain, rather we 
swear on the Book of God that the bloods of those heroes will 
not go in vain. We only await your signal. Tomorrow is near for 
the one who waits. Revenge, revenge, oh our shaikh, from Al 
Salul, and we seek support from God. 
 



 

 

Finally, my compassionate and precious father, I advise you to 
be devoted to God and to persevere. Persevere as your sons the 
mujahidin are following your example and course. We seek God’s 
support and in Him we trust. Our last prayer is Praise be to 
Allah, the Cherisher and Sustainer of the Worlds. 
 
Your son who loves you in God 
 
Sultan al-‘Abdali “Qattal” al-Jadawi 
 
Rabi’ al-Thani 7, 1430 
 
 
 
 
By God, oh our shaikh, we continue with our pledge and forward 
on the road we move. We shall not quit and we shall not give up. 
Throw us wherever you wish and you will find but men who were 
patient at war and were truthful at martyrdom. 
 
By God, oh our shaikh, your patience and your perseverance are 
the best of what keeps us on the road. The brothers who were 
killed will be rewarded by God as this is the way. Do not 
grieve; rejoice, as victory is near. 
 
Finally, God knows we love you in Him. My mother, my father and 
my relatives pray for you privately and openly; and, they send 
their regards. The good news is that one of my brothers martyred 
in Waziristan.  When my father heard the news, he prostrated in 
thanks to God the Great and Almighty. 
 
All those around me send you their regards. 
 
One of your soldiers from Al-Faruq Battalion in the country of 
Khurasan. 
 
‘Abdallah Bin-‘Umar al-Qurashi 
Abu-Dumdum al-Qurashi 
 
Saturday, Rabi’ al-Thani 7, 1430 
 
Salutaion. 
 


